
MANOR/CASTLE WARDS COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION 
 

TUESDAY 15th of May 2018 
 

GRIANAN Centre at 7:30pm 
 
 

1. Present 
Eric Anderson (Vice Chair), Dolene Smith (Treasurer/Secretary), Gordon Murray 
(Councillor) 
  
In Attendance:  Mary Macleod, Phemie Ferguson, Cathie Macleod, Katie Mary 
Maciver, C Macdonald, Chris Kelso, M Macleod, Susie Morrison, Geraldine Cowan 
(Community Police Officer)  
 
2. Apologies: Roddy Nicolson, Joan Morrison, Iain Hamilton 
 
Welcome:    The Vice Chair welcomed all present. 
 
3. Minutes of Previous Meetings: The Minutes were unanimously approved. 
 
4. Matters Arising 
The latest on the Stornoway Primary facilities is awaiting the outcome of the 60 day 
report. 

 
5. Western Isles Wind Farm Project 
It was suggested for the Manor/Castle group to get involved with Lewis Wind Power. 
Councillor Gordon Murray doesn’t want the group to lose out on potential opportunities. 
 
6. Community Police Officer  
Geraldine updated the group on what has recently been happening in the Manor area. The 
parking issue at the edge of Macaulay Road/Assaye Place was raised. This is within 10 
yards of the junction. The police have already done a survey on it and it was also 
highlighted at a Council Committee meeting. This will be discussed at another meeting. 

 
7. Manor and Castle Event Ideas 
The group agreed on a convenient date in July for an annual outing. The location and 
itinerary was discussed by the group. An idea was put forward for getting in contact with 
Community Education who can organise the trip specifically for the children of the 
Manor area and get more people involved. 
 
8. A.O.C.B. 
Two weeks ago there was committee meetings being held and for the Traffic 
Management section Gordon again mentioned the ongoing speed issues turning into 



Assaye Place. Another councillor was supportive and it was requested for Geraldine to 
push it forward.  
 
9. Update on Finances 
The current amount is £6,038.04 
 
10.  Date of Next Meeting 
Tuesday 19th of June at 7:30pm.  


